

BEARWOOD Primary and Nursery School

Headteacher Mrs Cheryl Smith
Acting Deputy Headteacher Mrs Hayley Goodfellow

Bearwood Primary and Nursery School Barons Road Bearwood Bournemouth BH11 9UN

Phone: 01202 590703 Fax: 01202 590703

email: school@bearwood.poole.sch.uk Web: www.bearwood.poole.sch.uk

Learning, Enjoying & Succeeding Together

Bearwood Bulletin Wednesday 24th April 2024



Staffing News

In June, Mrs Guarguaglini was due to return to school after having her baby, however, she has been offered and accepted a secondment role in another Hamwic Trust school. She will be taking on this role until the end of August 2025. Please join us in congratulating Mrs Guarguaglini on this very exciting opportunity for her. As a result, Mrs Goodfellow will be continuing her Acting Deputy Headteacher role for the next academic year. A big thank you to both Mrs Guarguaglini and Mrs Goodfellow for all of their support and leadership within the school.

In other news...

We have been successful in recruiting a new Lunchtime Supervisor for our school – Miss Charlene Tilley. She has started this week and is part of the team supporting our children at lunchtimes. Welcome to the team Miss Tilley!

Bearwood Nursery

We have spaces available in our Nursery, Oak 1, for September. Full details and application form can be found on our website <u>Our Nursery - Bearwood School</u>. Our Nursery runs from 9am until 12pm Monday to Friday. If you have any queries please contact Mrs Daniels in the school office.

Class photos

Fraser portraits came in last week to take whole class photos, thank you to all our fantastic smiley children who came in dressed so smartly! Photos can be ordered direct from Fraser Portraits and you will receive a separate email with a code to order your copies.

New After School Club - Tag Rugby

There is the potential for a new after school club to start after half term – Tag Rugby on a Wednesday – open to Years 1 to 6. We will be sending out a separate email to gauge interest. Further details will follow if we have sufficient uptake.

Date for your diary - Holly 1 Thursday 9th May

At 3.00 on Thursday 9th May, Holly 1 parents are invited to come in for our end of day story. This session will also include a briefing on the Phonics Screening, which is a statutory check for all Year 1 children. There will be information on how the screening is carried out and tips on how to support your child at home.















Date for your diaries - Non-School Uniform Day for Hamwic Education Foundation

On Friday 14th June we will be holding a non-school uniform day to help raise funds for the Hamwic Education Foundation. Attached to this week's communication is an information sheet explaining all about the Hamwic Education Foundation – raising money to help the Trust's most vulnerable children. If you would like to consider donating click on the link below: Hamwic Foundation Non-Uniform Fundraising Day 2024 - JustGiving



SENDiass4BCP information

SENDiass4BCP have created a number of new webinar resources for parents/carers of children with SEND. They have webinars on a number of subjects, with their newest additions about <u>Annual Reviews</u>, <u>Refusal to Assess Appeals</u>, and <u>Placement(EHCP Section I) Appeals</u>. You can see all of their webinars on our <u>website</u> or on our <u>YouTube</u> channel.

Sustrans – Active Travel Tips

Included in today's communication are information sheets with handy tips about walking, scooting and cycling to/from school. These have been provided by Sustrans - a charity promoting active travel. Why not have a look and consider using active travel more.

REMINDER – School Uniform

As we are now in the Summer months, children are welcome to wear their summer uniforms including shorts and summer dresses. Please visit https://www.bearwood.poole.sch.uk/parents-info/information/uniform/ to look at our school uniform expectations.

Leavers Hoodies

The final end of term is fast approaching for Maple 2 – you will be receiving details to order Leavers Hoodies very soon!

Wrap-around care

If anyone is looking for child-care before or after school, one of our parents is a registered childminder. Jacqueline Pine has availability on an ad-hoc or regular basis and can be contacted on 07794 785 366 or through her Facebook Page: Yellow Bear Childcare.

Safeguarding Team

At Bearwood Primary & Nursery School we are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people. We are fully committed to ensuring that consistent effective safeguarding procedures are in place to support families, children and staff in the school community.

If you are worried about a child or need to contact a member of the Safeguarding Team then please call the school office on 01202 590703 or email: school@bearwood.poole.sch.uk

Our Safeguarding Team

Mrs Smith - Headteacher / Designated Safeguarding Lead
Mrs Goodfellow – Acting Deputy Head / Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead













